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DEDICATED TO THE MOST HOLY ROSARY 
 

Worthy Brothers All, 

 

A “gaggle” of geese, a “troupe” of monkeys, a 

“caravan” of camels, so what do you call a group of 

Knights?   A “Knightage” or a “Lance”. 

 

I want to extend my heartfelt thanks to the “Lance” of past Grand Knights (4 

in all) who lead the crew for the Volunteer Appreciation Breakfast on Sunday, 

September 8th.  I returned from a long weekend away with family to much 

thanks and praise for a job well carried out.  Keeping with the breakfast 

theme, our Clergy Appreciation breakfast celebrated by 60+ on Sunday, 

September 22nd, was another well executed event.  All of our Priests and 

Deacons were in attendance.  As I said in my presentation:  Do not rest 

because you attended this event, rather let Father Miguel, Father Young, and 

Deacons Jim, Dave, and Trini know you are watching them and appreciate 

what they do for our parish.  This recognition will allow them to walk with their 

head a little higher, speak with their voice a little louder, and preach with their 

message a little stronger.  Our Knight’s council is so blessed by the support 

we receive from these godly men.  As an incentive to attend the upcoming 

October business meeting on the 7th, Deacon Trini will be speaking about his 

journey to the Deaconate. 

 

October will be another busy month with many opportunities for our Council 

to roll up our sleeves and pitch in.  Look at the calendar below and plan to 

attend one or more events.  I would like to see some of you that I have not 

seen in a while and meet some who I have not yet had the pleasure of 

meeting. 

 

On Monday October 7th we celebrate the memorial of Our Lady of the 

Rosary. 

 

The Rosary means “Crown of Roses.”  Our Lady has revealed to several 

people that each time they say the Hail Mary, they give her a beautiful rose, 

and each complete rosary a crown of roses.  What a wonderful thought!  Who 

amongst us would not find immense joy in laying a crown of roses on our 

own mother’s head.  The Holy Rosary is the perfect prayer because within it 

lies the story of our salvation.  Each day, through prayer, we can drive away 

many dangers and evils.  It may seem a repetitive prayer, but instead it is like 

two sweethearts who many times say to one another the words: “I love you.”  

 

Brother Knights, you received a rosary during the ceremony that brought you 

into the order. You were instructed to always carry it.  Let’s not forget 
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to remove it from our pocket and pray the rosary 

daily in honor of Our Lady of the Rosary. 

 

VIVAT JESUS!  Ed Udell, Grand Knight 

 

 

Worthy Brother Knights, October 

is another busy month for the 

Council. We will need the 

assistance of brother knights for 

the Outdoor Mass Picnic, Habitat 

for Humanity Lunches, and Recruitment Weekend.  

The Golf Event Committee is also meeting twice this 

month to plan the solicitation of corporate sponsors 

- please attend if you want to be on this committee.  

We are also having a Columbus Day social event to 

celebrate our namesake who gave voice to a 

generation of Catholics and helped pave a path for 

our diverse society.  We will also be hearing from 

prospective charities we are considering donating to 

this fraternal year. 

 

Council 9792 is once again sponsoring a team to 

participate in this year's Carry the Cross Challenge.  

The Carry the Cross Challenge is hosted by 

Transfiguration Council #10362 and is a fundraising 

event to support the seminarians of the Archdiocese 

of Atlanta, and will be held at Kennesaw Mountain 

on November 2nd.   If you are interested in actually 

walking and carrying the cross, please let me know.  

I hope this year many more knights and family 

members come out to "walk with Christ."  We are 

asking all of our brother knights to take part by 

donating any amount they can on our team's 

webpage.  To view the "Climbing Crusaders" team 

webpage and make a donation by clicking on 

"donate" please click the following link: 

 https://go.dojiggy.io/5f6b93/t/6f5449/Team/Details 

 

 VIVAT JESUS!  Joe Farrell, Deputy Grand Knight 

 

 

 

 

Oct 6th  SUNDAY • Outdoor Mass @ 11:00am 

– 12:00 noon.  Council providing Kid’s Meals at 

Picnic after Mass in Parish Hall. 

 

Oct 7th  MONDAY • Rosary @ 7:10pm, & 

Council Meeting @ 7:30pm in Columbus Hall. 

 

Oct 9th  WEDNESDAY • 4th Degree at St. 

Joseph’s.  Meal @ 7:00pm followed by mtg. 

 

Oct 10th  THURSDAY • Men’s Morning Mass 

@ 7:00am. 

 

Oct 12th  SATURDAY • Providing lunch to 

Habitat for Humanity @ 12:00 noon. 

 

Oct 14th  MONDAY • Golf Committee Meeting 

@ 6:00pm in Columbus Hall 

 

Oct 14th  MONDAY • Columbus Day Potluck 

Dinner @ 6:30pm in Columbus Hall 

 

Oct 26
th

 & 27th   SATURDAY & SUNDAY  • KofC 

Recruitment after Mass in the Narthex 

 

Oct 28th   MONDAY • Golf Committee Meeting 

@ 6:30pm followed by Officers Meeting @ 

7:00pm in Columbus Hall 

 

VIVAT JESUS!  Joe Farrell, Deputy Grand Knight 

 

 

 

 Past State Deputy, Jim Clifford 

 Brother Bruce Roeder 

 Brother David Bartnicki 

 Brother John Heeran 

 Brother Keith Gaupp 

 Brother Rick Cavallo's wife, Jackie Cavallo 

 Brother Rick Cavallo's brother-in-law, Clay 

McCommon 

 Brother Jim Hoene’s daughter, Patti Myers 

 Brother Brian Wilson's uncle's widow, Lynn 

Wilson 

 Repose of the soul of Daniel Kenney, son of our 

former Knight Bob Kenney and prayers for his 

parents 

 Repose of the soul of Julie Kucera's father, 

Chuck Bodamer 

 Repose of the soul of  Fr. Peter Williams Clery 

 Brother David Bartnicki’s wife, Christy 

 Brother Moises Zuniga 

 Brother Peter Badolato's son, David and his wife 

Suzie 

 Brother Ed Udell's daughter-in-law, Elizabeth 

 Patty Medrano 

 T J Kucera 

 Brother Jim Mahoney 

 Repose of the soul of Brother Liam Farrelly’s 

wife, Patti. 

 Repose of the soul of Phil Battos 

 Repose of the soul of Brian Wilson's wife's 

godfather, Jim Mendoza 

 Repose of the soul of Brian Wilson's uncle, 

Randy Wilson 
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 Repose of the soul of Joel Jijo 

 For peace and people in Middle East & Ukraine. 

 For the victims of ALL natural disasters. 

 For our country, that we may return to civil 

discourse and unite to support our democracy. 

 For our leaders and politicians that they 

responsibly govern with wisdom, integrity, 

decency, respect, and compassion. 

 For vocations and the clergy, religious, and 

laypersons serving the Church. 

 For Law enforcement • Cobb Precinct #4 

 For the safe return of service personnel 

deployed throughout the world. 

 

VIVAT JESUS!  George Thomas, Recorder 
 

PRAYER REQUEST will be listed for three (3) 
months unless extended or removed by request. 
 

 

Abortion is not “Health Care” 

 

You may have seen campaign advertisements on 

TV which talk about women’s health care being 

limited by laws against abortion.  In fact, abortion 

has nothing to do with health care except when it 

goes wrong.  The only intended result of an abortion 

is the death of a baby. Health care becomes 

necessary after undesirable side effects occur.  

There is no law limiting health care for treatment of a 

medical emergency caused by a pregnancy or an 

abortion. 

 

If you research the internet for the question, “Is 

abortion medically necessary in some cases?” you 

will find a wealth of opinions from the usual 

suspects: Planned Parenthood; Amnesty 

International; Centers for Disease Control; World 

Health Organization; and the list goes on.  Most of 

these organizations have a vested interested in the 

reduction of non-white populations (“useless eaters” 

per Margaret Sanger herself) throughout the world.  

Some blatantly tell us that women cannot be happy 

unless they have the option to kill their own children.  

This, of course, gives away the origin of the whole 

war against humanity.  The devil hates human kind 

and wants only to see us all dead. 

 

So far we have done a great job of cooperating with 

the demonic command through wars, 

exterminations, and abortions. (Is 65 million 

enough?). Remember that the Chosen People 

began to sacrifice their own children like their pagan 

neighbors so that could lead happy lives.  They 

were punished as a nation, both good and bad 

alike. 

 

Has our nation come to that point?  

 

VIVAT JESUS!  Peter Badolato, Pro Life Director 
 

 

40 Days for Life Current Statistics: 

 24,884 Lives saved since 2007 

 156 Abortion centers closed 

 263 Abortion workers quit 

 Marietta 40 Days for Life / 365 has 21 lives 

saved so far this year. 

 

The 40 Days for Life Fall Kickoff was held on 

September 10th at Saint Catherine of Siena Catholic 

Church, 1618 King Ben Road Kennesaw, GA 30144. 

The keynote speaker was Dr. John Bruchalski 

author of the book ‘Two Patients, My Conversion 

from Abortion to Life-Affirming Medicine’. 

 

What a fantastic speaker and the content of his 

speech were outstanding. 

 

We were also honored to have Rich Owens recipient 

of the 2023 Sue Thayer Leader of the year award.  

He gave a very energizing speech on “Truth” - “As a 

sidewalk counselor how to bring Truth about 

abortion to Planned Parenthood clients”. 

 

The Fall Campaign runs September 25th thru 

November 3rd in 703 cities.  This will be the largest 

campaign ever. 

 

On the National Day of Remembrance for Aborted 

Children on Saturday September 14, we visited the 

burial places of the unborn victims of abortion and 

other memorial sites dedicated to them.  St. Joseph 

Catholic Church has applied to be included on the 

National Registry.  A rosary was held at St. Joseph 

Catholic Church after the 8:00 am Mass. 

 

Every October, the Catholic Church in the United 

States celebrates the Respect Life Month on the first 

Sunday of October.  As Catholics, we are called to 

cherish, defend, and protect those who are most 

vulnerable, from the beginning to the end of their 

lives, and at every point in between.  During 
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October, the Church asks us to reflect more deeply 

on the dignity of every human life.   In memory of 

the 1.8 million babies killed each year by abortion 

there will be 100 crosses on the front lawn of the 

church property.  We refer to this as the Cemetery of 

the Innocents. 

 

Please consider spending 60 minutes in prayer 

outside of Planned Parenthood.  You have no idea 

of the impact that is had when people see peaceful, 

prayerful people holding signs to support life and 

end abortion.  Please contact me (678-641-8694) or 

Peter Badolato (404-217-1147) and we will spend 

the time with you. 

 

There will be a rosary held at Holy Family on Friday, 

October 11th at 12:10pm on the front lawn of the 

Church in honor of the sixth apparition of Our Lady 

of Fatima. 

 

VIVAT JESUS!  Dave Snyder 

 

 

Brother Knights, at our October business meeting, 

Deacon Trini will give us a spiritual talk.  I am 

looking forward to seeing all of you at the meeting 

and hearing Deacon Trini talk. 
 

VIVAT JESUS, Brother Carl Swanson, Lecturer 

 

Catholics for Habitat (C4H) began its 

2024 build on September 7th.  The  

day started with a ceremony 

recognizing C4H for its 50th build.  

Jessica Gill, CEO for Northwest Metro 

Habitat for Humanity was there to recognize the 

coalition of six parishes for its contributions.  

 

On September 7th, we raised the exterior walls and 

on September 14th, we raised the interior walls 

wrapped the house and installed the windows.  

There are still a volunteer slots available on October 

5th, 12th, 17th (a Thursday), 26th, November 2nd 

and 9th.  Council 9792 will be providing lunch for 45 

hungry workers on October 12th. 

 

If interested in participating but not on my list, 

email me at isgaducatisti@bellsouth.net. I will 

add you to the list and send you this year’s 

sign-up instructions. 

 

VIVAT JESUS, Jim Nee HFCC Habitat Coordinator 

 

 

 OCTOBER 2024
James 

Besselman 
1

st

 
 

Felix Ede 26
th

 

Yves Talom 3
rd

  Ricky Raschke 26
th

 

Bruce Roeder 9
th

  John Ede 27
th

 

Enrique Molinet 10
th

  Fred Jones 28
th

 

Jose de la Torre 10
th

 
 Michael 

Brusnahan 
28

th

 

Ariel Medrano 14
th

 
 Valentino de 

Francsco 
28

th

 

Michael 

McNamara 
15

th

 
 

James Owens 30
th

 

Randall Johnson 20
th
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